
 
 

June 13, 2025 
The Honorable Kim Reynolds 
Office of the Governor 
1007 East Grand Avenue 
Des Moines, IA 50319 

Dear Governor Reynolds, 

I am writing to extend my deepest appreciation for your principled veto of House File 639, a 
decision that reinforces Iowa’s commitment to President Donald J. Trump’s vision for American 
energy dominance. Your leadership has preserved Iowa’s role as a leader in advancing critical 
energy infrastructure and supporting our state’s agricultural and economic vitality. 

By rejecting HF 639, you have protected the development of essential projects, including carbon 
capture and sequestration, as well as pipelines for crude oil, ammonia, and fertilizers. This aligns 
with President Trump’s agenda to eliminate bureaucratic obstacles, expand domestic energy 
production, and drive economic growth in rural communities. Your veto ensures Iowa remains a 
hub for innovation in biofuels and other technologies that empower our farmers and bolster 
national security. 

Your action sends a powerful message that Iowa is dedicated to fostering an environment where 
American energy solutions can flourish. By standing firm against legislation that would have 
hindered progress, you have kept Iowa in step with the Trump Administration’s bold, America-
first energy policies. 

Thank you, Governor Reynolds, for your vision and unwavering support for Iowa’s farmers, 
energy producers, and the future of our nation’s energy dominance. 

Thank you,  

 

Nick Ryan  


